District Twelve Tree Replacement Policy 

Prepared by Edward M. Rahel
District Horticulturist
In order to preserve our forests and landscaped areas along the highway right-of-way, District 12 has adopted a business rule of replacing trees of value, caliper inch for caliper inch. This rule was instituted when public and private development began to significantly impact our forested areas and large tracts of trees were affected. With the District spending significant dollars to landscape our highways and interchanges, it was hard to defend the practice of permitting the removal of trees for non-highway projects without being viewed as being wasteful.

This rule has been enforced in all new development projects, clearing for signage and visibility issues and where new lighting and utilities have required the removal of trees to accommodate a permit request. In the past public utilities have not been included in this policy when applying for permits to do routine maintenance of wiring and pole clearance . However, new installations which require substantial clear-cutting to install additional service would not fall under this general maintenance waiver.

The District views any trees of value as those who have a legitimate landscape value and would be planted as a specimen in our landscapes throughout our system. The following list includes some of the typical varieties of trees that might be deemed valuable (Additional species may be included) :

	Oaks species
	Spruce species

	Hard Maples ( Sugar, Norway and Red)
	Dogwood

	Hawthorne
	Hickory

	Crabapples
	Black Walnut

	Ash
	Buckeye

	Elm
	Locust species

	Pine species
	 


We would not require inch per inch replacements for species such as cottonwoods, silver maples, mulberry, sumac, willow and other scrub species that we would not use as landscape specimens.

Furthermore, it is the responsibility of the "permittee" to perform a tree inventory to ascertain the exact number of caliper inches of various species that are to be replaced. This will be submitted in writing to the District and will be corroborated by the District Horticulturist as a fair representation of the vegetation to be replaced. 

Finally, it is at the sole discretion of the District as to where replacement trees are to be planted. Planting will be done by permit at the time, place and location designated by the District and at the expense of the "permittee". In unique cases, an actual landscape plan will be required to be submitted to the district for approval prior to planting. 
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